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Low Vision Steering Group (LVSG) Newsletter – Issue 1

From January 2007 this Newsletter will be sent out to LVSC contacts. This will regularise the updates and e-mail requests sent out and will appear as a fortnightly document sent out by e-mail. It will not be replacing ‘Bold View’ which will also is to be re-instated, though in electronic format only. ‘Bold View’ will be sent to a wider membership of readers and will contain more lengthy articles and updates. 

The National Conference

One thing that ‘Bold View’ will report on was the success of ‘Stacks of Chairs and Tables’.  The Conference attracted 58 delegates with 36 LVSCs represented. The idea was to celebrate the work of the LVSCs while giving support for some of the difficult issues faced by the local groups. Prior to the conference one of the resounding themes had been the issue of funding and the day began with a very informative presentation from Juan Shimmin, of Action for Blind People, outlining some of the areas to look for funding.  Another keynote speaker Barbara McLaughlan, AMD Alliance/RNIB, helped challenge the LVSCs to consider what effect they are making and what areas of development require attention. The lamentable lack of local audits of low vision services was a topic that is to be taken up by the National Steering Group.

Powerpoint versions of these two keynote speeches can be found at http://snipurl.com/16izg
Service User Involvement

The National Conference endorsed the importance of service user involvement by agreeing that the most important ‘marker of success’ for a LVSC is ‘One that has service user involvement’. 

A number of LVSCs have been asking about the different strategies adopted by LVSCs across England and we are beginning to put together some resources outlining different approaches.

York LVSC has recently worked on a discussion document which includes some projected costs for a user group. While this clearly reflects the needs and circumstances in York, it is likely to be a useful basis for discussion at LVSCs struggling with effective user involvement. The document can be found via the link http://snipurl.com/16jct
The National Steering Group has noted the importance of service users and part of the work plan is to develop an induction pack for LVSC members. Plans are in place to bring users together via an e-mail forum to begin discussions about developing this.

In the meantime, we would like some feedback on the current situation in LVSCs.

We would like some baseline data about numbers of service users on LVSCs.

1) How many service users regularly attend your LVSC?

2) What percentage of regular membership is this?

3) What other mechanisms for service user involvement exist – for example is there a low vision user group or wider consultative forum?

Please can you respond to Laura Beaumont with answers to these questions. Her email address is l.beaumont@vision2020uk.org.uk.

The Work of the National Steering Group

This Group meets on a quarterly basis and reports back to VISION 2020 UK via its Executive Committee. Members represent the voluntary sector, social care, the Association of British Dispensing Opticians (ABDO) and the Colleges of Optometry and Ophthalmology with input from the Department of Health as previously noted, the LVSG has developed a work plan and this, together with the minutes of the LVSG, are easily accessed through the website www.lowvision.org.uk
To enable the LVSG to have an understanding of the work of the local groups, Mary Bairstow (Implementation Officer) provides some brief notes on LVSC activity across England. These are collated from minutes received from each area so, if you don’t see your LVSC represented, it may be worth checking that you are sending the National Steering Group a copy.

To read the update notes for LVSCs  for the period Summer to Autumn 06, please use the following link http://snipurl.com/16jcy
If you would like to mention particular issues we would be pleased to report on these. One matter we are particularly keen to hear about is local experiences of the use of the Letter of Low Vision (LVL), part of the family of documents that includes the Certificate of Vision Impairment (CVI). We would be keen to hear of any examples of good practice, as well as any ‘sticky issues’ encountered locally.

Again please respond to Laura Beaumont as mentioned above.

That’s all for the first edition. More information in 2 weeks time. 
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